
GRENDON PARISH COUNCIL
The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7.15pm on Tuesday 14th August 2012

in the Penmire Rooms, Grendon

Present: 
D Cox



V Carbutt



I Bates



M Hammersley

Also Present:
R Young, Clerk to the Council 

1)
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors L Sutton and P Swift. 

2)
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No Declarations of Interest were made. 

3)
MINUTES

It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th July 2012 be accepted as a true and correct record.  


Resolved: 


· To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 10th July 2012. 

4)
MATTERS ARISING
a) Election of Parish Council Vice-Chairman
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to appoint Councillor V Carbutt – Vice Chairman of Grendon Parish Council. 
Resolved:

· To appoint Councillor V Carbutt – Vice Chairman of Grendon Parish Council
b) Flooding – Spon Lane, Grendon
The Chairman, D Cox, reported the following regarding the meeting on site with Dan Byles, M.P.:-

· V Carbutt, D Cox, Representatives from Severn Trent, W.C.C. Highways, Environment Agency and Twenty Parishioners attended 

· Reviewed properties with problems. 

· D Byles to notify of follow up meeting in 5-6 weeks. 
c) Provision of Bus Shelter – A5
The Clerk to contact D Byles, M.P. regarding the delay in obtaining a reply from Amey (Agents to the Highway Agency). 
d) Broken Rail on right-hand side of Bridge, Spon Lane
V Carbutt to notify the Clerk in 2-3 weeks if no repairs undertaken.  The Clerk to then contact British Waterways office. 
e) Grendon Community Centre
Councillor D Cox gave an update confirming a site meeting at the building was to be arranged. 
f) Emergency Plan 
It was agreed to leave this matter in abeyance.  
g) Employment of Young Person in the Parish
It was agreed to leave this matter in abeyance. 
h) Dog Fouling
Councillor J Bates gave details of contact with the relevant department at North Warwickshire Borough Council and the letter circulated to residents. 

i) JJT Construction
The Clerk to contact JJT Construction regarding the flooding from a drain cover at 57 Boot Hill, Grendon. 

5)
PLANNING

a) Planning Applications
i)
PAP/2012/0351


109 Watling Street, Grendon


Conversion of dwelling to two flats and conversion of bakery to dwelling. 


Objections as follows:-

· Will generate additional traffic onto the A5. 

· Previously an application for a second dwelling was refused at 111 Watling Street on traffic issues. 

ii) PAP/2012/0387

The Smithy, Warton Lane, Grendon
Agricultural Storage Building
b) Planning Decisions
i)
PAP/2012/0294


20 Watling Street, Grendon 
Two storey rear extension 


Permission Granted
ii) PAP/2010/0622

Brook House, Warton Lane, Grendon

Extension and alterations to form ground floor swimming pool and first floor accommodation. 

Permission Granted
6)
CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

E-Grapevine Issue 179


WALC



Code of Conduct


WALC



Localism Day, 22nd September 2012


WALC



Newsletter ADH/101/4/2012


Rural Services


News Digest, 13th August 2012

NWBC


Planning meeting, 6th July 2012


NWBC


Mayor’s Civic Service, 14th October 2012 


NWBC
Confirmation of address for Bradley Green House, Spon Lane


NWBC
Sustainability Appraisal of North Warwickshire Draft Pre-Submission Core Strategy. 


NWBC
HRA Screening of North Warwickshire’s Draft Pre-Submission Core Strategy. 

7)
FINANCE
a) Cheque Payments
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to issue the following cheques:-

	Payee
	Amount (£)



	R Young (NW)
	500.00

	R Young (Expenses NW)
	36.80

	Khoosys (NW)
	15.76

	All Saints Church (NW)
	250.00

	All Saints Church (NW)
	250.00

	Grendon Parish Council (Co-op)
	2,000.00



	TOTAL
	£3,052.56


Resolved:
· To issue the above cheques. 
8)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a) Core Strategy
D Cox commented that the Core Strategy needed to be checked with regard to the policy concerning travellers. 
b) Local WALC Meeting
Meeting arranged for 3rd September 2012 at Baddesley. 
c) Travellers
D Ridout of W.C.C. had confirmed receipt of the Parish Council’s letter with concerns regarding the possible future use of the Grendon Waste Site. 
d) All Saint’s Church - Donations
Councillors reviewed this matter.  It was proposed, seconded and agreed that two cheques for £250.00 should be issued for the year 2011/12 and 2012/13. 

Resolved:

· To issue two cheques for £250.00 for 2011/12 and 2012/13.
The Clerk to forward an appropriate letter to the Revd. R Chamberlain enclosing the two cheques for £250.00 and also to request an indication of the costs to be incurred during 2013/14 for Churchyard maintenance in December 2012 to assist the Parish Council preparing their budget for 2013/14. 

The meeting closed at 9.15pm. 
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D Cox

Chairman


